CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy,  Leavenworth, WA  98826 (509) 763-3034

Minutes

October 2, 2013

Good of the Order:  Chief Lamar was glad to see Marion B. and Margaret G. this evening.  The annual yard sale was a great success and it has become a social event as well. To let the group know what the money is used for, the fire department was able to purchase new fire hoses.  There was a recent mechanics conference in Yakima and Troy is now a certified pump mechanic.  Our department has assisted in 3 state mobs, as well as the recent fire on Lake Wenatchee.  Chelan County had the most state mobs of any county in the state.  Fire Prevention week is a good time to change the batteries in your smoke detectors at home.  

The burn ban has been lifted, so if any one needs help burning on there property, let the fire department know and they will be happy to assist you.

$1550.00 was raised at the annual Plain music fest.  That money was donated to the firefighter’s families who lost their lives earlier this summer. 

The recent fire on Lake Wenatchee was the best operated fire due to the departments continued education.  There may be an EMT class here and it may be opened up to auxiliary members.

Cascade Medical Center’s recent home tour included the Plugraphs home where a fire wise presentation was given.

Our current bond expires in 2014 so the department is developing a planning board to decide what direction to take.  If any auxiliary members are interested in being on the board, call Chief Lamar.

The chief took questions from the floor.

Call to Order:  President Jimi Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:28pm.

Minutes: JoAnn moved to approve the minutes.  Marlene seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Jimi updated the group on the IRS situation.  The beginning balance in September was: $1231.44. Income was $67.00, expenses were $771.07. The ending balance was $527.37.  October’s beginning balance was: $527.37.  Income totaled $1545.00.  Expenses were $432.87.  The ending balance is: $1639.50.
Garage sale totals: 1st day $14,449.00 2nd day $4178.40. Bake sale day 1 $1714.95.  Day 2 $426.57.  Total bake sale monies $2203.60, which includes early bake sale.  Our total for this years’ garage sale is: $20,831.00.  

Lisa presented bills for yard sale expenses and name tags.  Marlene moved to pay the bills and was seconded by Lisa.  Motion carried.  

Old Business:  Marlene suggested that there be a 2 hour limit on the hold area.  If anyone has other suggestions for next years’ sale, please type them up and send to Liz and Paul.

New Business:  Sign up sheets for the pancake breakfast were passed around.  Sharon G. would like members to consider doing the cookie trays this year.  A decision will be made at our next meeting.  

Six tables have been paid for and 2 are still available.

Liz passed around the raffle basket sign up sheet.  Liz will email last year’s results to members.

Paul let the group know that there are clothing items that have not been paid for yet.  If you would like to order clothing, let Paula know.  There are still aprons available.

Jimi handed out copies of the equipment loan agreement for members to look over.  Discussion followed.
JoAnn motioned to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Marlene.  Motion carried.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, November 6, 2013 at 7:00pm
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary.

